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Growing Excellences, Inspiring Success





Grand Erie Parent Involvement Committee

Thursday, December 8, 2011 at 6:30 p.m.
Dogwood Room - Waterford District High School
Chair: Tom Waldschmidt                                                                                                   Recorder: Wendy Hibbard
MINUTES
Present:   John Forbeck, Karen Suchinski, Kevin Wilson, Patti Allan, Katherine Hagan, Rita Collver, Ronda Nix, Jen Clark, Tom Waldschmidt, Nancy Waldschmidt, Shawn McKillop, Verna Millington, David Lloyd, Kim Rent, Diane Burdiak, Jean Montgomery, Brent Howard, Theresa Robbins, Sara LaValley

Regrets:  Scott Wilson, Holly Porter, Darryl Casey

1. Welcome and Introductions
· The Special Education Advisory Committee representative is Elizabeth Laswick
· Native Advisory Committee representative is Kevin Wilson
2. 
Minutes

2.1
Approval of Minutes



Moved by Katherine Hagan; seconded by Sara LaValley that the minutes be accepted as 





distributed.







Carried.

2.2
Business Arising from Minutes
Report on CPIP.  Director Forbeck explained that the Community Partnership Initiative Program  - CPIP is a program that involves a community organization partnering with schools on a specific project.  Principals will be receiving information about the grant process which will be the same as in the past.  The Board will match CPIP funding to a certain level for a school project.
3.

Code of Digital Conduct  
B. Blancher


Superintendent of Education, Brenda Blancher, attended the meeting to give a presentation on 




Code of Digital Conduct and to request parent input.  A Code of Digital Conduct needs to be in 

place by late spring 2012.  Stage one involves gathering input from stakeholders from 





November 2011 to February 2012.



The Code of Digital Conduct addresses how students and staff use digital devices, i.e students 




accessing the internet.  The Ministry of Education is getting into the digital world and



recognizes the potential dangers.
The Board has developed a procedure, FT102 – Acceptable Use of Information Technology, for all users in Grand Erie which provides a list of unacceptable activities.  Students take the list home for parent's signature on an annual basis.
Connect Ed is a joint venture of the Ministry and OPHEA to develop safe and healthy online behaviours.  Parent suggestions include nine themes: access commerce, communication, literacy, etiquette, law, rights and responsibilities, health and wellness, and security (self protection).
Superintendent Blancher would appreciate input from GEPIC parents.  Please e-mail her at brenda.blancher@granderie.ca.
4.

Financial Report
J. Forbeck
Director Forbeck summarized the financial budget for GEPIC, Schools, and School Councils.  The funding is effective September 1st to August 31st and cannot be carried over to the next year.

[image: image2.emf]Budget for GEPIC and School Councils   2011  -  2012       System      Budget  Allocation  Total Spent  to Date  Detail of Expenditure  Total  Remaining   GEPIC  $8,937.00  $627.60  Refreshments for two  School Council  inservices, binders,  photocopying   $8,309.40   PRO Regional  Grant  $10,000 .00  0   $10,000.00     Schools      Budget Allocation   Parent Engagement  $500.00 per school   School Councils  $200.00 per school   PRO Grants  –  varies according to approval of  application   $19,185.00 (Ministry Funding)    


Now that GEPIC is an organized committee, distribution of the GEPIC funding will be decided by the committee.  The intent of the PRO Regional Grant is a Parent Symposium to take place March 31, 2012.
The committee made a decision to put a hold on deciding how to use the $8,309.40 allocated to GEPIC.
An updated financial report will be brought to every GEPIC meeting.
5.

Updates from the Board Table
R. Collver/C. Lefebvre
· Child and Youth Mental Health strategies are being developed with community agencies and 



the Separate Board.

· A new elementary school has been built in Brantford in partnership with our coterminous board
6. 

Director's Update
J. Forbeck
· At the inaugural meeting of December 12th, Rita Collver was named Board Chair and David Dean was elected Vice Chair.
· At Director’s meetings with Elementary and Secondary Administrators, updates about parent engagement are given.  Principals are encouraged to connect with parents re First Class and keep the connection through GEPIC.  Agenda items should be sent to the Director or his assistant.
· Communication Audit will involve meetings and input from 20 stakeholder groups including two parent focus groups.
· The Director wishes everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays.
7. 
Planning, Discussion and Sharing 

7.1
Parent Involvement Symposium
J. Montgomery
Discussions took place concerning initial planning for the Parent Involvement Symposium for March 31st, 2012. 


· 
Determine the purpose of the symposium, who to engage what to do to attract parents.
· Day care, bussing – would make it easy for parents to get to symposium
· Mary Jean Gallagher – keynote speaker on student achievement
· Include students in workshops

· Engage parents of secondary students

· Ask teachers to be involved in workshops

· Police session on internet safety

· Entertainment from students at lunch time

· Workshops in the afternoon

· Closing – provide resources for parents to take home
Sub groups were formed for discussion and planning:

· Length of the day:  registration at 9:00 a.m. with a start time of 9:30 a.m. and closing at 3:00 p.m.

· Workshops:  Bullying, including cyber bullying and conflict resolution – to teach a child how to 




empower themselves.  Slogan – Empowering Student Solutions
· Patricia Howell-Blackmore, Lion's Quest – 40 Developmental Assets for Children ages 12-18 – B. Howard will investigate Ms. Howell-Blackmore's availability and cost.
· Health and Wellness for parents

· Drug and alcohol awareness, gambling – addictions in general

· Parent Involvement orientation package

· Conflict resolution

· Special Education

· Mental Health initiatives

· Homework help online

· SCAC resources

· Technology in the classroom

· Entertainment aspect to attract secondary students

· Advertise the event through newsletters and flyers

· Provide daycare for younger children
8. School Council Updates
· Walpole North held a Turkey Bingo.
· Caledonia Centennial had an appreciation lunch for staff'; participated in the town's parade and Light Up Night; poinsettia sale fundraiser; Literacy Night (PRO Grant).
· Paris Central held a book fair that exceeded their goal of $2500 for United Way.
· Teeterville had a Christmas craft sale; Patricia Howell-Blackmore was a guest speaker at their Parent Involvement meeting.
· Tollgate Tech are preparing for their Spring sale.
· Dufferin held a Turkey Bingo; revitalization of the play yard is looking good at Dufferin; they are in the midst of a Penny Drive to support two families; YukYuk night on March 31st – tickets are $25.00.
· Delhi held their Winter Fair today and raised $1,000; a turkey dinner for staff and students funded by Parent Council.
· Waterford District High School – parking lot upgrade, turkey dinner, Grade 12 students hockey game against staff.  Unfortunate front page news about WDHS and  false rumours which upset the students but they supported and defended their school.
· Centennial Grand Woodlands had a holiday shopping event for JK – Grade 4 to pick gifts for adults – senior students were the elves; Yuk Yuk night January 28th ; students are doing a toy drive for Salvation Army; Grade 7 are doing a food drive; turkey dinner is on  December 21st
· Official opening date of Walter Gretzky School is December 22nd.  Students will attend the new school January 9th; teachers are raising money for a teacher in Nicuragua.
· Delhi District High School had two girls participate in the Rick Hanson event.
                                                                                                           
9. Other Business - none
10. Next Meeting  - February 2nd , Waterford District High School at 6:30 p.m.
Meeting adjourned at 8:18 p.m.
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